The October 2005 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough commenced at approximately 7:30pm.  After the Pledge of Allegiance President Johnson proceeded to call the meeting to order
.  Roll call showed that Ciulla, Green, and Johnson were present. Also in attendance were Bryon Killian from Entech Engineering, Atty. Charles McCormick, and many concerned residents.


The September minutes were presented to Council and placed on display.

A motion to accept the minutes was made by Johnson, 2nd by Green, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from Johnson 2nd by Ciulla, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.09/07/05

$  256.72

$102418.85
$ 9806.91

Deposits


$ 1973.94

$  2330.42
$  130.00

Withdrawals

$  868.80

$ 17259.64
$ 2582.00

Interest

     $
    

$   254.95
$__ 22.85

Bal.10/05/05

$ 1361.86

$ 87744.58  
$ 7377.76





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 09/07/05

$13466.73

$2004.45

$22.01

Deposits


$     .00

$    .00

$  .00

Withdrawals

$ 1752.00

$    .00

$  .00

Interest


$   34.05

$   5.45

$  .00
Bal.10/05/05

$11748.78

$2009.90

$22.01

SEWER FUND

Bal. 8/3/05

$ 212189.86

Deposits


$ 246536.93

Transfer


$       .00

Penn Vest interest
$   1435.19 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals

$ 130289.41

Interest


$   1015.13
Bal 9/7/05

$ 328017.32

CORRESPONDENCE:


Johnson stated that the White Haven Fire Company will be here with their new fire truck on Wednesday October 12th at 6:00pm at the community house so that the residents and children can come and view it.


Johnson reported that he received the liquid fuels audit that was done on the previous 2 years and everything is good.


Johnson said we have a proposal from our engineers Borton Lawson for the annual dam inspection that needs to be done.  Last year they did the inspection and it cost approximately $850.  This years’ estimate is $825 to $1050, not including reimbursable’s that would include printing, and are estimated at $60.00.

Johnson motioned to accept and sign the proposal from Borton Lawson to do the Dam Inspection for 2005, 2nd by Ciulla, roll call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Johnson continued with the repairs that are needed to the Dam which are expensive but we are doing them in phases.  Phase I includes a new valve.  The lake must be drained, but before this can be done certain items need to be addressed with the DEP, Fish & Boat Commission, Luzerne County Conservation District and everybody else that wants to know what we are doing up here.  We did get an approval back from the Fish & Game Commission that approved the water drainage up to 30 feet deep. We won’t need 30 feet however it will be down to a stream.  Their concern was the fish.  We have to get back to them with a plan.  1) The fish may be sent down through the outlet structure but it won’t work for the larger fish.  2) Volunteers such as sporting clubs can be recruited to catch the fish and transport to a new location such as another lake or hatchery. 3) If a large depression exists in the lake bottom that could hold water after drainage the fish may be able to remain there until the remainder of the job.  Johnson stated that he is proposing to have volunteers relocate the fish.  Spoke with Bob Frailey at White Haven Poconos, they have Sunrise Lake and he indicated they would love to have the fish however he didn’t speak with anyone this was just based on an individual phone conversation with Bob. He will have to get back to us formally.  The other option would be to take the fish to the Francis Walter Dam who is owned by the Fish & Game Comm.  We need to get back to them with a plan ASAP.  Discussion followed.

A resident suggested that perhaps Trouts Unlimited can help.


Johnson said he received a letter from Community Development regarding funds for the Dam.  We have some funding allocated for the Dam Project through Community Development.  The estimated cost for repair of the Dam is between $500,000 and $750,000.  We are hoping to have the first phase completed under $200,000 and community development is holding $180,000 that we didn’t spend yet. The letter in a nutshell says as of today’s date we are advised that funding will be withdrawn from all 2003 projects that do not meet the Dec 13th completion date.  We will not be finished by Dec. 13th.  Then it goes on and says that if we cannot complete by that date and for their directors to consider a continuing slow moving activity we must provide them with the following:  Description of the critical actions required to complete the activity; timetable for making those actions; periodic schedule for submission of invoices.  We received this letter the 26th of September, Friday is the deadline and we have already acted on it.  We have consulted with our engineers for the timetable; we submitted it to the Community Development via fax with the hard copy going by mail and reached by the 7th.  We should get the extension.  We have also requested reimbursement for engineering fees that we have spend on this project.  We have paid out of pocket roughly $32,000.  That would leave us with about $150,000 for the new valve and other repairs.  Discussion followed.  We never told them this would be done in 2005.  We have always indicated that it would probably be done in the spring of 2006.  In the worst case scenario we could probably purchase material and stockpile it in order to use up the funds and then put the project out to bid.  They are saying that we could lose it if we don’t use it. Discussion followed.  

Atty. McCormick stated that it’s a formality letter.  They do this to free up funds. Discussion ensued regarding the procedure needed to get the project started and done provided all approvals are received.  

QUESTIONS & COMMENTS:


A resident asked what was the reasoning for the placement of the valve being in the water rather than exterior.  Johnson replied that he really wasn’t sure what the reasoning for it was and doesn’t really understand the hydraulics of it.


Mr. Warner commented that there seems to be building frenzy now that the sewers are coming and is concerned that there are shortcuts taken when permits are issued.  When he built his home he had to have permission form DEP, Fish Commission, septic, and then was issued the building permit.  Seems like people are getting permits without going through DEP.  Discussion ensued regarding wetlands areas, how they are determined and whether the buildings are going up without having the SEO officer involved and issuing permits as well.  Atty. McCormick stated that a building can be built if there is access to sewers without a sewerage permit.  They cannot occupy the home if there is neither permit for a holding tank nor one installed until the sewers come in. The home can be built having it ready for sewers. An SEO is needed if holding tanks will be used and the homeowners want to occupy the homes prior to the sewers being hooked up.  Discussion ensued about the DEP permits and their involvement.  Carol Winters said she was told that the property by her home that is now being prepared for a building was non buildable and was considered to be wetlands back in 1972, and she contacted DEP to confirm this.  They are involved now and are investigating this property.  Sally Horny was concerned that if the zoning officer issued a building permit and a home is built and the property is deemed to be wetlands the Borough is liable, and we should be careful.


Tom Carter asked if anything has been addressed about permitting outbuildings.  Johnson replied that the Planning Commission will be meeting and it will be reviewed.


A resident seemed concerned that with winter approaching he is concerned that there won’t be enough time for the residents that aren’t here at the lake for the winter to have their homes hooked up to the sewers in the 45 day timeframe.  Will there be any extensions given?  Johnson replied that we are all aware of the hardships that will be encountered by some of our homeowners and he’s sure that all parties will try to do whatever they can in order to meet any deadlines. 


RECEIPTS: READ
  





$ 2330.42

HA Berkheimer, EIT



$ 2082.50

Realty transfer taxes



$  100.00

Zoning Permit



$   35.00

Garbage Fees Collected



$   40.15

Taxes Collected



$    2.60

Misc. Copies



$   40.00

Sale of ordinance/Zoning Books



$11750.00

Sewer Connection Fees Collected



$   68.61

Public Utility Realty Tax



$ 2091.00

Volunteer Firemen Fund Allocation

BILLS:
READ 




$   58.26

HA Berkheimer, admin & comm.



$ 2582.00

JP Mascaro & Sons, Oct. Garbage Coll.



$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, Oct. Salary



$  825.00

White Haven Boro, Fire Protection, 






Oct, Nov & Dec



$  120.00

DGK Ins, Volunteer Civic workers policy



$  135.00

Kirby Health Center- 9 water tests

$   16.98
Reeves Rent-a-John, Sept 9/1 to 9/6

$ 2091.00
WH Volunteer Firemen’s Relief Fund

$   50.00
Luzerne Cty. Plann Comm –Curative Amendment – Basler

$   28.63
Murphy Lumber – Paint for Pagoda

$32787.72
Linde, App #10


Motion to pay the bills was made by Ciulla, 2nd by Green, roll call –all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


There was an additional bill from John Varaly who attended the Planning Commission meeting: 3 hrs @ $65/hr for $195.00.  Johnson made a motion to pay this bill, 2nd Ciulla, roll call- all in favor, none opposed motion carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

 


Johnson spoke with Rich Duffy, the superintendent of schools, clearing up some items.  Told him that Penn Lake Park roads are public roads owned by the Borough and not by the homeowners.  The roads are plowed and cut down the trees that needed to be cut so that the bus can go around the lake without any problems. He agreed and the buses should be fine now.  


Bryon Killian from Entech is here to answer any questions.

Bryon continued explaining about change order #4.  The conditioning station will be moved from the proposed site of being somewhere on the property by the community building to the pump building that is owned now by Aqua.  This resulted in a savings of roughly $16,000.  This change order also includes 3 pumps that are located in driveways that were the best placement locations, which need protection.  Combining the savings from the movement of the pump station and the protection of the 3 pumps, we are looking at a net savings of about $9,000.  The protection consists of metal castings being placed so they are not damaged by driving over them.  Discussion ensued.

Johnson made a motion to accept and sign Change order #4 which is actually decreasing the contract by $9239.00, 2nd Green, Roll Call – all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Johnson asked Bryon about the possibility of the properties located in Dennison Twp connecting.  The Gentlemen’s Club and the Bait Shop.  Bryon said that the tap in fees will come to Penn Lake, Dennison can also initiate their own tap in fees.  There needs to be an agreement between Dennison Twp and Penn Lake to facilitate this.  You cannot control nor mandate Dennison Twp residents to connect.  Dennison Twp needs to do this.  Penn Lake will still get the $3500 connection fee and they will help pay down the project cost.  Penn Lake will buy the pumps.  Discussion followed about the determination of the EDU’s.  


Jerry Dailey asked when the pumps will be tested.  Bryon replied probably in 2or 3 weeks.  Johnson asked if they will be tested by generator or do they have to hooked up to the house.  Bryon replied that they can test by generators, there are several homes where the electrical is already hooked up and those they will test right through the home.  With the generator they tie into the control panel and test everything they did and installed. Johnson asked what the red light on the box is he knows it is a warning light for a failure, but does it tell you that the pump is not working or that the pump is stuck on or a combination of either one.  Bryon stated that it could be either one.  Is it overloaded, has it stopped, did something get stuck.  There is a light and a sound that will alert you of a potential problem.  Johnson said that several contractors have called and asked what we require as backfill around these sewer lines.  On the detail it indicates that 4” of 2A aggregate is required.  Bryon said that he will get an actual detail of what is required.  Johnson asked if we will require a trap.  Bryon said if its really long then a trap for cleanout would be appropriate if its not long then no, there is actually a trap within the pump that will not allow the sewerage to come back. Discussion ensued.

Bryon continued that most of the line on the highway was placed without disturbing the guide-rail with a substantial savings on the project because it saved restoration costs of the highway.  The last section is almost complete.  They are approx. 85% complete.  They need to do the conditioning station which will be in the pump house bldg, a handful of grinder pumps and laterals and finish up restoration of the borough roads.  The paving of the restoration to the Borough roads will probably start Monday or Tuesday.  Salt cutting has been started, they are moving forward.  Discussion followed.

Bryon stated the projected mark of a year ago is probably 4 or 5% over.  It doesn’t include the 8 new connections that we have and the 4 pending connections.  With this in mind it brings us to about a 3% range over initial project projection.  Discussion followed about when the project may be completed and the time allotted for the connections.  

A resident asked about the type of wire needed.  Johnson replied you have to run a 10/3, black, white, red and ground.  There is a 26amp lock up with the grinder pump.  Discussion ensued.


A resident asked if down the road sometime WH Poconos should want to hook in would that affect us.  Bryon said that they actually calculated that in so that there wouldn’t be any problem with the transport, they calculated for about 460 additional homes to be able to be added.


Jerry Dailey wished for council to move forward on increasing to the maximum amount for new connections.  Our maximum is $6200.  Atty. McCormick stated that we couldn’t do anything until the system is complete.  Discussion ensued about the procedure needed in order to increase the allowable rate which is in our stature into our ordinance.

A discussion ensued about the drilling of wells and the placement of them in relation to the septic system/sewerage system.


Atty. McCormick said that he sent out letters to homeowners that still haven not returned their easement deeds.  Out of 240 properties with homes only 5 homeowners did not give their deed of easement.  Out of those 5, 3 of them are explainable.  If there are no deed of easements given, the grinder pumps will be installed on the public right of way.  We do have to provide access in order to be connected fully.  Instead of the benefit of having the pump where the homeowner wanted it, the homeowner will have to come out to where the Borough right of way is to connect.  Discussion followed.


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Johnson, 2nd by 

Ciulla, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,
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